Dear Editor,

This is the time of year when Housing Executive, DOE, and local council staff dust off their mowers and get to work on our public green spaces; the communal areas around flats and the grassy verges of the highways and roundabouts of Ulster.

Due to management arrangements pertaining in these government departments, I have been advised that staff are not obliged to remove litter before they climb into the driving seats of their motorised mowers.

So with all managements guidelines met, and the job well done, the operators step down and proudly survey their handiwork: The grass is neatly cut. It is also covered in a carpet of litter, consisting of minced crisp bags, shredded cigarette packets, sliced plastic bottles and squashed drinks cans.

What worries me most is that they, their managers, and passers-by, no longer actually see (or register) the shambles, litter now being so integral to visual life.

Yours faithfully

Litter Lifter

(From Jeff Dudgeon

56 Mount Prospect Park

Belfast

90664111

Name and address to be withheld)

